
 

 
 

Life Member – Trese Young 
 

What is Trese Youngs favorite race number?  OK that is a trick question, Trese has never been a 
racer.  That said, she would say her favorite number was “48” her husband Georges number. 
 
Although not a driver, Trese has nevertheless been very involved with club.  As a competitor 
she would be navigator on rallies while George drove.  Trese’s real strength is in the kitchen and 
in her early years with the club she helped with lunches at Ascutney.  In 1980 Trese was given 
the Bob Heath award as recognition for her contributions. More recently, and for many years, 
she has provided jams for the club’s annual Holiday Banquet.  She and George have also 
provided a wonderful gourmet food basket for the raffle at the banquet. 
 
Stepping away from food we might note that Trese has been the Executive Secretary and has 
always been supportive of the club.  As noted she has done Rallies with George and considers 
these her favorite events.  In particular Trese likes benefit rallies and of course the one 
benefitting the charity started in her son’s name was of particular importance.  Next to rallies 
she enjoys the fun of hillclimbs not just on the hill but also in the gatherings in the camp ground 
at days end, many friendships were formed there.  Speaking of friends and mentors, Trese 
considers Jerry and Linda Venne and Tom and Judy Fry as early friends.  Also special are her 
husband George (of course,) brother in law Drew, and Paul Giblin.  While Trese doesn’t have a 
favorite race car she does like George’s Mustangs. 
 
The Sports Car Club of New Hampshire is lucky to have Trese Young as a Life Member.  She has 
contributed considerably with her help at events, as a club officer, and with ability to keep 
tummys happy.  It is important to note the warmth Trese brings to any event.  
 

By Charlie Parsons – 5/23  


